The Board of Assessors met on Wednesday, May 21, 2014 at 6:00 p.m.  Present were Chairman McCarthy, Acting Clerk Smith, Member Stetson and Principal Assessor Donahue.
The Board of Assessors reviewed the mail folder.

Attorneys Henry Kara and Andrew Kara, representing the property owners of Map 14 Lot 48 and Map 35 Lot 24, were scheduled to meet with the Board of Assessors but cancelled because of a prior commitment.  The Board re-scheduled its meeting with the attorneys for June 4th.
The Board of Assessors signed the payroll for the week ending 5/17/14.

The Assessors signed the warrant in the amount of $236.13.

The Board of Assessors signed the Rollback Taxes and Release of Chapter Land Lien for Map 65 Lot 010.
The Board of Assessors granted vacation requests submitted by the clerical staff.

The Board of Assessors signed the monthly list of Motor Vehicle/Boat Excise abatements for May 2014.

The Assessors signed the monthly list of Real Estate/Personal Property abatements for May 2014.
The Board signed three (3) Real Estate Abatement Certificates.

REORGANIZATION:  Motion made by Member Stetson to reorganize the board with Mr. McCarthy serving as Chairman and Ms. Smith serving as Clerk.  Second by Mr. McCarthy.  Voted unanimously.
The Assessors reviewed and acted upon two (2) Chapter Land Applications.
The Board of Assessors discussed and favorably acted upon the Town Collector’s request to abate uncollectible Personal Property taxes for:

1.)  Women’s Apparel Group, LLC for FY12 in the amount of $33,576.08; and,
2.)  Mail Computer Services for FY10 through FY13, totaling $20,120.10.
The Board of Assessors reviewed 1 Real Estate abatement application for FY14.  The Assessors stipulated it will approve and sign the abatement certificate at the meeting of June 21, 2014 only if the property owner accepts the final abatement offered by the Board and agrees not to litigate the matter at the Appellate Tax Board.
The Board continued its discussion from the previous meeting regarding its plans to use FY14 and FY15 Mapping budget along with a grant of $ 9,000.00 from MASS GIS to bring the Assessors mapping into compliance with MASS GIS Level III standards.  Mr. Donahue reported on the results of his meeting with a representative of Tighe and Bond regarding FY15 and FY16 updates/changes to the Assessors Maps.  The Board agreed to expend $3,000 from its FY14 budget to update the Assessors Maps.
The Principal Assessor informed the Board about several new ATB filings for FY14.  The Board also reviewed the Appellate Tax Board Hearing Schedule submitted by Principal Assessor Donahue.
The Principal Assessor informed the Board about the current Assessors Overlay balances regarding FY06 through FY14.

The Principal Assessor informed the Board about the Norfolk/Suffolk Counties Assessors Association Annual Spring Multi Counties Meeting for Assessing Personnel to be held on May 28, 2014 at Lombardo’s Restaurant in Randolph.
The minutes of 5/07/14 were accepted and filed.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

__________________________

Cheryl A. Smith,

Acting Clerk

